MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS EMERGENCY MEETING

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 2, 2022
3:00 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, February 2, 2022, at 
3:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering was recognized and gave the following report:
The tidal water is flooding Cheniere Caminada from the gulf coming from the Caminada Pass with this high tides and low pressure affecting the island. The commissioners offered a joint motion to move forward with rocks and a levee system on land in Cheniere to help with the ground swells caused by the cold fronts coming down to the island. A state of emergency exist from these swells.

A joint motion was made by the commissioners and unanimously approved to authorize GIS Engineering to start the design and permit for the rocks and levee system on Central Avenue going east to west. This will help with flooding issues.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:30 p.m.
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